
Minutes 
Camden Town Council  

Special Meeting 
November 13, 2013  

The properly called and advertised special meeting of the Camden Town Council was 
called to order at 9:00 a.m. by President Richard Fite.  Present were Members Jeff Sieber 
and Kandance Funk, Clerk-Treasurer Pat Casserly, and one guest, Jerry Snavely, arrived 
while the meeting was in progress.    

A motion to approve the docket to pay claims associated with the HHIC Ribbon Cutting 
was made by Mr. Sieber and seconded by Ms. Funk.  

The Council was given a packet on information on new OSHA labeling regulations for 
review and input on how certain matters are to be addressed.  They were also given 
training material to read and become familiar with.  

Other matter discussed: 

1.      Health insurance for the employees – if the renewal date is changed from 
August1, 2014 to December 1, 2013 the rate per month will increase from $3661 
to $3899.13.  If the renewal date remains August 1, the projected increase will be 
between 17% and 22% resulting in a possible cost of $4466/month.  Council 
voted to table this matter to the regular November meeting to allow time for 
proper consideration. 

2.      Council approved providing the lunch for the upcoming Rail Commission 
meeting to be held in Camden on November 18th. 

3.      Mr. Snavely had several issues: 

a.       Removal of trees in 2013 – There is one, possibly two trees, for removal.  
Mr. Snavely and Mr. Fite will look at the trees and determine plan of 
action.  Mr. Sieber suggested a tree be planted for every one that is 
removed. 

b.      Request for stone to be re-applied in a certain area between the sidewalk 
and street – Council decision was to replace stone in this area only if the 
Town has done worked that resulted in the stone being removed.  If the 
homeowner wants stone for their parking area, it will be their financial 
responsibility to purchase the stone and have it applied. 

c.       Salt and sand- Salt has been purchased and sand will be procured before 
winter. 



d.      Roots in sewer lines – Accu-Dig will be in next week to do some 
immediate work.  Duke’s will be coming in the spring for more extensive 
removal. 

e.       Christmas tree donation – The clerk-Treasurer is willing to donate a tree 
for in front of the town hall but Mr. Snavely raised the question of liability 
in removing the tree. 

f.        Bids will be sought to micro-surface streets in 2014.  If possible, funds 
will be encumbered from 2013 to help pay this cost.  

 Meeting adjourned at 9:27 
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